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Your local newsletter covering the Broomehill and Tambellup communities. 

Supported by the Shire of Broomehill—Tambellup, Tambellup CRC and members of the community. 
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Christmas Markets 
Thursday 13th December 

10am to 4pm 

Held at the Tambellup CRC 
Tambellup CWA will be hosting a “High Tea”  

throughout the day with proceeds going towards   

raising funds for their new roof at the CWA. 

Please show your support at our markets and    

purchase some beautiful products from                  

local producers. 

Tambellup Lions Club  

Seniors Christmas Lunch 

Thursday 6 December 
Tambellup Sports Pavilion 

Arrive 11.30, Lunch 12 noon 
RSVP—TA Deli, TA Post Office or  

call AB 0467 255 083 
Donations or offers of help would be greatly appreciated. 
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Sunday 9th December From  6:00pm 

 

Carols In The Bush 

At Pindellup    

 
When :   Sunday 9th December from 6pm onwards  

 

BYO : Everything !!! – Kids, chairs, drinks, food,  etc….. 

 

BBQ facilities will be provided for those who wish to cook. 

 

Where: Outside St Peter’s  Church, Pindellup Road,  Tambellup. 

 

For further information  please  contact  

Liz Reynalds 98253031 

Andrew Bradshaw   98253046 
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 EDDIE TROY  

NORRIS 
 



Topics December 2018 Page 6 

 

 

December 
9th December 9.30am 

23rd December 9.30am   Carol Service 
24th December 7.30am  Christmas Eve 

  
January  

13th January 9.30am 
27th January 9.30am 

  
All welcome 

  
Wishing everyone a truly blessed Christmas and 

New Year 

Tambellup 

Uniting Church  

 St Peter’s 

Church,  

Pindellup 
 

Communion Service  

Sunday 9th December 

at 4pm 
Pindellup Road, Tambellup 

Everyone Welcome, cup of tea to follow. 

Wishing all of our customers, 

past and present a wonderful 

Christmas and a very safe and 

Happy New Year! 

Thank you so much for your       

continued support. 

James, Sheree and family. 

 

 

 

 

I would like to thank the Committee and Staff of Tambellup CRC for giving me such a wonderful 

opportunity to work at the Tambellup CRC and Tambellup Public Library.   

I shall cherish the memories and knowledge that I have obtained.  

Over the years I have met some lovely people in our community and some I can now call friends. 

Special thanks to Beth & Alice for making the CRC such a great place to work, we have shared 

many crazy moments of laughter.  I will miss both of you so very much, you have become so     

important in my life, your support and help you have given me I will never forget.  

To past staff & committee members, thank you. 

To the community of Tambellup, thank you for your friendship, I shall miss your beautiful   faces. 

Goodbye and I wish everyone a wonderful Christmas and all the very best for the New Year. 
 

Many thanks,  Sheree Beaton  
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SHIRE OF BROOMEHILL-TAMBELLUP 
Phone: 98253555    Fax:  98251152 Email:   mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au 

The next meeting of Council will be held on Friday 14 December 2018 commencing at 3.00pm in 
the Tambellup Council Chambers. Please note the earlier start time for this meeting only.    
Members of the public are welcome to attend all Council meetings.   

 

FROM THE NOVEMBER COUNCIL 
MEETING 
 
• Council considered Ordinary Council Meeting dates 

for 2019, with the following dates set: 
      21 February, 21 March, 18 April, 16 May, 20 June, 18 

July, 15 August, 19 September, 17 October, 21      
November, 13 December (Friday).  All meetings will 
commence at 4.30pm unless otherwise advertised. 

 
• Council determined that the 2019 Local Government 

Election will be conducted by the WA Electoral    
Commission, as a postal election. 

 
• Council reviewed delegations relating to the         

payments to creditors and payments of accounts 
electronically. 

 
• Council reviewed the Agreement with landholders 

Dawson Patterson and Rowland Sprigg to access    
water from Anderson’s Bore, and agreed to renew 
the Agreement. 

 
• Council endorsed the reviewed Standard Operating 

Procedures for Bush Fire Brigades 2019. All bushfire 
brigade personnel should familiarise themselves with 
the content of this document, which is available on 
the Shire’s website at www.shirebt.wa.gov.au/shire/
publications.php. 

 
• Council considered and approved a planning          

application for a garage extension to be developed at 
Lot 2 (14) McGuire Road, Broomehill. 

 
• Council considered an application from CBH seeking 

planning approval for two open bulkheads for grain 
storage on Lot 2 Nardlah Road, Broomehill, and to 
extend the use of two approved ‘temporary’         
bulkheads located on Lot 4 Nardlah Road for the 
2018/2019 harvest period. All Councillors declared 
an interest in the item, and approval was required 
from the Minister for Local Government for all six 
Councillors present to participate in the discussion 
and decision.  Approval was granted for Crs           
Paganoni, Sheridan, Letter and Nazzari, however Crs 
Thompson and Holzknecht were not permitted to 
participate.  Planning approval was granted for the 
development of the two new bulkheads, and also the 
extension of use for the temporary bulkheads. 

WORKS  
The construction crew has completed gravel sheeting 
and culvert works on Pallinup South Rd in preparation 
for sealing, and the remainder of the project is to be        
completed after harvest.  We thank everyone for their 
patience while the culvert works in particular were     
underway.  The crew has moved to Warrenup Rd to    
continue the reconstruct and seal of a 2.2km section. 
Works to upgrade the footpath on Garrity St Tambellup 
have commenced with the removal of the old concrete 
slabs, Residents using this section of path should exercise 
caution while works are underway. 
Spring means ongoing mowing for the parks and gardens 
crew, as well as seasonal pruning and mulching of garden 
beds in the townsites.  Reticulation is being checked and 
repaired where necessary, and the ovals have both been 
sprayed for clover and black beetle. Mosquito fogging 
has been completed in both towns when weather      
conditions are suitable. 
The maintenance crew has been busy with a range of 
general maintenance activities, including signage and 
guide post replacement, pot hole patching and repairs to 
various streets in the townsites.  Work to repair several 
large failures on Pallinup South Rd has commenced, and 
motorists are asked to observe signage when travelling 
through the area. 
The maintenance graders have been working in the 
south east section of the shire, with the following roads 
being graded during November:  Beejenup Rd, Hassell 
Rd, Tilbury Rd, White Rd, Stirling Access Rd, Aylmore Rd, 
Witham Rd, Sprigg-Simpson Rd, Nazzari Rd, Batchelor Rd 
and Hamilla Rd. 

SENIORS MOBILITY 
AND FITNESS CLASSES 
Broomehill and       
Tambellup Seniors – 
are you          interested 
in participating in FREE 
exercise classes?  The 
last two sessions will 
be held at the          
Tambellup Pavilion on 
5th and 19th December 
from 11.00-12.00 noon.  These sessions are delivered by 
a qualified personal trainer, and have been organised in 
conjunction with the Shire of Cranbrook.  All seniors in 
Broomehill and      Tambellup are invited to participate - 
please contact Pam at the Shire for more information. 

http://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au/shire/publications.php
http://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au/shire/publications.php
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RESTRICTED BURNING PERIOD 
All residents are reminded the PROHIBITED burning period commenced on 1 NOVEMBER 2018.  No burning is         
permitted from this date until 14 FEBRUARY 2019. 
 
Brigade Contacts: 
Broomehill East       Luke Simpson   0427 251257 
Broomehill West     Ben Hewson   0417 969975 

Broomehill Central     Neil Tears   0417 939684 

Tambellup East     Andrew Leonhardt  0437 208427 
Tambellup West     Derek Sadler   0439 521127 

Tambellup VFES (Town)    Laurie Hull   0428 251177 
Community Emergency Services Manager  Cindy Pearce   0471 071567 
 

HARVEST AND VEHICLE MOVEMENT BANS  
As we head towards harvest and summer, a reminder about how you can keep track of Harvest and Vehicle Movement 
Bans in the Shire: 
• Harvest Ban Hotline – phone 98251042.  This service is maintained by the Shire and fire control officers 24/7, 

and provides the most reliable and up to date source of information. 
• Text messaging - Council offers a service to residents whereby you can receive notification of harvest bans and 

road closures by SMS.  If you are currently registered for this service, it would be appreciated if you could    
contact Marni or Pam at the Shire on 98253555 to ensure your details are correct.  Similarly, if you would like 
to register, or no longer wish to receive these notifications, please contact the Shire. 

• Radio broadcasts – ABC radio, as the emergency broadcaster, provides updates of harvest and vehicle        
movement bans at scheduled times through the day.  While every effort is made to ensure this information is 
available by broadcast times, changing weather conditions mean this is not always possible.  Please do not rely 
on ABC or other radio stations as a single source of information. 

• Contact your Brigade Fire Control Officer – contact details are noted above. 
• And if all else fails – make a judgement call and stop work if you think conditions have deteriorated! 

Councillors and staff at the Shire  
of Broomehill-Tambellup wish all  

residents a Merry Christmas,  
and a safe, happy and  

prosperous New Year. 
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COUNCIL AGENDAS AND MINUTES 
Agendas and Minutes from every Council and Council Committee 
meeting are available at the Shire  Administration Offices and        
Tambellup Community Resource Centre, for perusal.  These            
documents are available in alternative formats, on request, for people 
with disability. 
Council Agendas and Minutes can be accessed online by browsing to 
www.shirebt.wa.gov.au and clicking on the “Our Shire” tab. 
Keith Williams  
CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

CUSTOMER FEEDBACK 
The Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup welcomes feedback 
from its   residents and customers.  If you would like to 
provide feedback on Shire related matters, there are a 
number of ways you can do this: 
• Attend in person at either of our administration 

offices -  Tambellup office 8.30am-4.30pm      
Monday to Friday,  Broomehill office Tuesday to 
Friday 8.30-12.00, 1.00-4.30pm;  

• Write to us at 46 – 48 Norrish St, Tambellup 6320; 
• Phone us on 08 9825 3555  
• Fax us on 08 9825 1152; or  
• Email us at mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au  
For all methods, please include your name and contact 
details so we are able to respond to you. 

CHRISTMAS/NEW YEAR ARRANGEMENTS 
The Shire Offices will close at 12 noon on Friday 21     
December 2018 and reopen again at 8.30am on 
Wednesday 2 January 2019.  There will be no Vehicle or 
Drivers Licensing services available at either office during 
that period. 
 
Council’s outside staff will commence their Christmas 
stand down on Friday 21 December 2018. A “skeleton” 
crew will remain on duty to attend to any matters over 
the Christmas period. 
 
Rubbish and recycling collections will be carried out as 
normal over the Christmas/New Year period.  The weekly 
rubbish collection will be carried out on Thursday 27   
December and Thursday 3 January. The fortnightly     
recycling collection will be carried out on Thursday 20 
December and Thursday 3 January.  Contractors have 
requested that bins be put out earlier than normal, as 
they may be running early. 
 
Any urgent matters during the Christmas and New Year 
period can be referred to the Manager of Works, Peter 
Vlahov on 0418 955642. 

Job Vacancy: 

CRC Co-Ordinator 
A vacancy exists for a Co-Ordinator at the Tambellup Community  Resource Centre reporting to 

the CRC Management Committee 

Position: CRC Co-Ordinator - 24 hours per week commencing March 2019 

We are looking for a friendly, motivated person with an interest in the local community to manage the day to day 
operations of the Tambellup CRC 

CRCs are contracted by the Department of Primary Industries & Regional Development (DPIRD) to provide access to government 
and community services and information, and undertake community, business and economic development activities. 

 Essential Core Skills: 

• Previous experience in a customer service position. 

• Excellent presentation, communication and relationship building skills with customers and staff. 

• Proven computer ability in the use of Microsoft Office software, including Publisher, & some recognised Financial     
accounting software.  

• Leadership/Management skills & the ability to work independently, but also within a team environment.  

• Well developed organisational skills. . 

 Desirable Skills: 

• An understanding of funding procedures including tenders and grant applications. 

• Previous knowledge and experience with business plans, budgeting, annual reports & policy formulation. 

• Previous experience with Reckon or similar accounting software. 

• Experience in solving basic computing and internet issues. 

• A working knowledge of the Community of Tambellup and the Community Resource Centre Network. 

To be considered for this position, applicants must address the above selection criteria, detail relevant experience and 
qualifications and provide at least two referee contact details. 
 

An information package, including position description and further information is available by contacting the Tambellup CRC.          
E:  tambellup@crc.net.au           Ph:  98251177 

All applications are to be received via email or in an envelope marked “Private and Confidential” and addressed to: 

The Chairperson, Tambellup CRC Management Committee, 34 Norrish St, Tambellup WA 6320 Email: tambellcrc@gmail.com 

Applications must be received by close of business Wednesday, February 13th  2019 

http://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au
mailto:mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au
mailto:tambellup@crc.net.au
mailto:tambellcrc@
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TAMBELLUP CRC & LIBRARY 

Opening Hours during January 

will be  

10am to 4pm  

 TAMBELLUP CRC & LIBRARY 
Will be closed from 

4pm Friday 21st December  

and will reopen  

10am Wednesday 2nd January 
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Tambellup Golf Club 

Notice of Annual General Meeting 
The Annual General Meeting (AGM) of the  

Tambellup Golf Club will be held on 
Tuesday 19th February 2019 at 7.00pm 

All members are encouraged to attend. All committee positions have nominations for the 2019 season, so 

please don’t think you will be pressured into taking on a role. The new constitution needs to be presented 

and passed, and a quorum of at least 12 financial members is needed. 
 

Tambellup VFES invites all residents 

to a 

FREE COMMUNITY 

BBQ BREAKFAST 
Sunday 2 December 2018 7.30 – 10.00am 

at the Tambellup Fire Shed, off Taylor St 

to celebrate the upgrade of our facility and promote the 

2018 Roadwise Road Ribbon for Road Safety campaign 

 

No RSVP required – just turn up! 

For more information please contact Pam Hull 98251176 

Old Railway Building, Norrish Street, Tambellup 

P:9825 1542, E: coralgreen@bigpond.com 

 

LAST DAY OF TRADING 

Thursday 20th December 2018 
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Dates will be February 1, 8, 15 & 22 
Entries will close on 28/01/2019 

Teams of 4 
$40 per team 

Tambellup Sports Pavilion 
Contact Trevor on 9825 1182 

 

 

TAMBELLUP CAKE DECORATING GROUP 
The Tambellup Cake Decorating group is in recess until Tuesday February 19

th
, 2019. 

We are a group of like-minded individuals who love messing with cake, icing and being  
creative.  And NO,  we do not just make flowers. In fact, some of us have flowers at the  

bottom of the list !! Maybe you have a cake in mind for an event or celebration and really 
want to do it yourself, then come along. 

 

If you have always wanted to give cake decorating a go, please come and join us in  
February 2019 or any 3

rd
 Tuesday in 2019. 10.00 start & finish time is when you need to 

leave or had enough. 
 

We do & will …..have fun, set a programme for each month, welcome any gender and any 
age ( some of the world’s best cake gurus are male). We also have a certain amount of 
basic equipment available for those who require it to start. We support each other with  
ideas, experience & practical help, we pay $5 each per month for hire of the Tambellup 

CWA room and we have the opportunity to attend professional cake dec workshops in our 
region & Perth. 

 

We do not ….  have a formal committee setup, no joining fee, no expectation that everyone 
can turn up every month or any judgement of one’s ability or skill at whatever level. 

 

 Any queries can be directed to Aileen Prout 98251182 / 0428251183  
Janine Sadler 98253041  
Gloria Hilder  98251109 

 The WA Country Health Service is currently consulting on 

its Country Ambulance Strategy.  
Have you had your say on the draft WA Country  

Ambulance Strategy? 

 It makes 19 recommendations aimed at supporting WA’s country 

ambulance services into the future.  

Find out more and provide your feedback by 10 December here:                                             

https://wacountryambulance.com.au 

https://wacountryambulance.com.au
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To the Tambellup Community 
 

The Tambellup Cooperative Committee would like to thank all 
those who have expressed an interest in being involved with the 
purchase of the Tambellup Deli. 
Assuming all pledges are honoured the Cooperative will be well 
placed to go ahead with the purchase of The Deli and any legal 
and administration costs associated with the transition of          
ownership. 
The committee would like to invite all those who have shown a 
non binding commitment to purchase shares in the Cooperative to 
come along to the ‘Formation’ meeting. 
The meeting is to be held on Thursday the 6th of December at the 
Tambellup Pavilion at 7.00pm.  
All those who have completed an ‘intention to join form’, received 
by the commencement of the meeting will be entitled to stand for 
the board of directors and be able to cast a vote in the event of 
any motion requiring one. 
Anyone requiring additional information or wishing to put in an 
apology please contact  
Michael White on 0407258216 or email whitey60@outlook.com 
 
 

The Tambellup Cooperative committee 

Broomehill Historical Society 

Broomehill Museum 
 

Due to renovations starting soon on the  

museum, BHS members are notified all will 

be in recess until the museum is due to be 

reopened.  
 

A notice of the AGM will be called prior to 

the reopening. The current executive  

members will attend to anything  

outstanding until then.  
 

Please spread the word that a market is 

planned for March 2019 in the museum 

park.  

 

Thank you Meriel Blake 

mailto:whitey60@outlook.com
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Barley Seed 
Pure Flinders Barley seed. Free of 
any Bass Barley. Grown locally.   

Contact 0439521127 

Pea Hay for sale  
(Tambellup).  

Small square bales, great for  

garden mulch.  

$10 per bale or buy 10 and get one 

free!  

Can deliver to surrounding towns.  

PH; Troy, Jay or Vicki.    

98 253115, 0427 215805 (Jay), 0428 

546831 (Vicki). 

 FOR RENT—

BROOMEHILL 

Modern Four bedroom two  

bathroom  two carport home 

$300 PW. 

Near new Three bedroom one 

bathroom two WC one carport 

home $ 260 PW. 

References required 

Call   0417939684 

I am looking to contact anyone local who is  
experienced with crochet in cotton. I have a pattern 
that is complicated for me but apparently quite  
simple for others and would appreciate  
some help. 
 

Please contact Meriel on 0429025862 

 

http://260.pw/
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Broomehill Recreational Complex  

The Broomehill Recreational Complex held its AGM on 23rd October and elected new office bearers to 

run our voluntary organisation. Thank you to the outgoing committee, especially Brant Dennis for all 

his work as President over the last 3 years.  

Committee for 2018-2019 

 President:   Lisa Thompson   Vice President:  Andrew Gibbons 

 Secretary:   Sara Robinson  Treasurer:   Cindy Paganoni 

 Bar Manager   Anne Guazzelli        Crop Manager:  Tom Anderson 

 Cricket:   Sam Richardson   Golf:    Ben Hewson 

 Netball:   Rachael Russell   Bowling:   Andrew Webster 

 Shire Representative: Kelly Holzknecht 

Community Representatives: Sara Anderson, Tom Kempin and Steven Penny 

Membership forms will be sent out soon. This year we have a new social membership on offer of $20 for 

new members who would like to attend on a social basis. 

We hope to see you at our upcoming Community Christmas Party on 16th December which is always a great 

night. 

we are now on Facebook find us at Broomehill Recreational Complex 

Copies available at Shire Office’s 

 

Katanning and  Districts  
Garden Club  

Meets every 2nd Tuesday of each month 
usually  

commencing at 1.30p.m.  All welcome.   
On the third Tuesday of the month the 

Garden Club holds Floral Art Workshops - 
just the very basic and fun  
arrangements are created.  

 For information ring 98 241270 or 
0428241370 Helen Bignell 

 

Red Hatters 

Meetings on the first Tuesday of the 

month. 

Contact Helen Bignell 9824 1270 

Friendship—Fun—Fellowship 
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Shire of Broomehill—Tambellup 
 
ANZAC Townscape Plans 
  
Council has resolved to review the adopted townscape plans for the area 
around the ANZAC memorial in Tambellup. 
  
Current plans allow for a minor relocation of the war memorial and  
redevelopment of the area with planter boxes and paving. These plans form part of the adopted 
Townscape plans. 
  
The new plans are similar to the adopted plans, however, it is proposed to move the memorial a  
further 7 metres to allow for an expanded area for memorial services. The memorial will be located 
further away from the road edge, with an ‘ANZAC Square’ being developed between the road edge 
and the relocated memorial. The memorial will also located on a higher plinth or base. Planter boxes 
with rosemary and roses will be located on either side of the memorial, and a rising sun motif will be 
laid in the paving to better recognise the significance of the memorial. Sketches have been  
developed to conceptually show the changes. 
  
Council is seeking public comment on the changes to the memorial space, and comment can be 
made until the end of February 2019. The adopted plans and the concept sketches are available 
from the Shire offices in Tambellup and Broomehill. Comment can be submitted in writing on  a   
submission form or in letter format, or emailed to the Shire at mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au 

mailto:mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au
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EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITY: 

PLANT OPERATOR/GENERAL HAND 
 

The Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup is seeking a team-oriented person to fill the position of 
Plant Operator/General Hand based at our Tambellup Works Depot. 
 
The successful applicant, as part of a multi-skilled team, will carry out a range of duties across 
the organisation, including assisting to carry out road construction, drainage and road 
maintenance works with the operation of plant such as loaders, rollers, graders and trucks; 
assisting the parks and gardens team in maintenance of gardens, parks, ovals and public open 
spaces; and other general labouring duties within the works program. The position reports to 
the Works Supervisor who is responsible for day-to-day management within the Shire’s 
Works area. 
 
Conditions of employment are in accordance with the Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup  
Operations Collective Agreement 2016. Remuneration range is $26.0376 - $27.4199 per hour 
dependent on experience. Operations staff work a nine day fortnight with a rostered day off. 
 
Experience in plant operation is preferred, but not essential as training will be provided.   
Applicants must hold at least a current WA ‘MR’ driver’s licence as a minimum. 
 
It is anticipated the successful applicant will commence duties mid-January 2018. 
 
For more information in relation to this position please contact the Manager of Works, Peter 
Vlahov on 0418 955642. 
 
For an application package please contact Louise Cristinelli on 9825 3555 or 
exa@shirebt.wa.gov.au.  Applications will be accepted until 4.30pm on Thursday 13th  
December 2018. 
 
The Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup is an equal opportunity employer. 
 
 
Keith Williams 
Chief Executive Officer 
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Ron, Judy & Staff would like to wish everyone a                          

Merry Christmas and Happy New Year. 

We will only be closed Christmas Day & Boxing Day. 

We thank all Tambellup for their patronage over the last 12 

months and hope you all enjoy the Christmas & New Year             

holidays. 

  

Opening Hours for Xmas & New Year 
 

Monday, Christmas Eve 6.30am to 4pm 

 

Tuesday, XMAS DAY  -  CLOSED  

Wednesday, BOXING DAY  -  CLOSED 

 

Monday 31st Dec 8am to 4pm 

 

Tuesday, New Years Day 8am to 12pm 

 

Wednesday To Friday 8am to 5pm 
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The Tambellup Post Office would like to wish everyone a 

very Merry Christmas and a Safe and Happy 2019!! 

Thank you to all of my loyal customers for the continued       

support throughout 2018 

Supporting all of our local businesses is essential for the future of Broomehill Tambellup! 

Christmas Trading Hours 

Monday 24 December 2018 = 9am—5pm 

Tuesday 25 December = Closed 

Wednesday 26 December = Closed 

Thursday 27 December = 9am—12noon 

Friday 28 December = 9am—12noon 

Monday 31 December = 9am—12noon 

Tuesday 1 January = Closed 

Wednesday 2 January, back to normal 9am—5pm 

 

MAIL RUN DATES 

Thursday 27 December 

Wednesday 2 January 

Friday 4 January 
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Tambellup & Broomehill Public Libraries  

FILM STREAMING SERVICE, KANOPY! 

With Kanopy, Tambellup and Broomehill library patrons will 

have access to more than 30,000 Films, For Free! 

The popular on-demand video streaming service Kanopy is  

available for free.  Tambellup and Broomehill library card  

holders can access Kanopy and sign up to start streaming films 

on demand instantly by visiting: 

 

After signing up and creating an account on Kanopy, you will 

only have to enter your library barcode - no pin. 

Each patron will have 4 credits (or watch 4 film/

documentaries) per month, which is reset on the 1st of every 

month. 

They then have 72 hours to watch or re-watch a film from the 

time they start to watch a film. 

  

 

https://www.kanopystreaming.com/wa  

https://www.kanopystreaming.com/wa
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 1st place in the GSR/TRT men’s fours     2nd place in the GSR/TRT men’s fours 

 3rd place in the GSR/TRT men’s fours     GSR/TRT play in progress 

Tambellup Tennis Club—Mixed Open Doubles Tournament:  
We had a terrific night of tennis for our annual Mixed Open Tournament. The weather was kind and 

the winners were thrilled to win a meat pack from JB’s Quality Meats Katanning. 

Thanks to all the volunteers! 

B
o

w
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Lions Christmas Cakes 
Available to purchase from Tambellup Post Office and G & T Motors. 

Junior Cricket at Broomehill 

The Broomehill Junior Cricket team played their fourth game of the 2018-9 season at home 

against a Katanning team on Saturday 24thNovember. Katanning batted first and made 85 runs 

with Brandon Leyte and Jack Kennedy each taking two wickets for Broomehill. Broomehill 

then went in to bat and won the day making 89 runs. Rohan Bignell top scored for Broomehill 

with 24 runs not out. 

Coach Craig Bignell praised his 13 players aged 8 to 12 saying ‘they are all improving their 

cricket skills and really enjoying playing as a team which is great to see’. Broomehill remains 

undefeated this season which will recommence after the school holidays in February 2019.  

Tambellup Bowling Club News 

We have had a very busy November, with our first club event, the GSR/TRT Mens Fours, attended by 14 teams from 
around our district. Thanks to our sponsors of the day Tania & Clinton Edwards of Great Southern Rural and Pauline & 
Gus Roosendaal from Tambellup Rural Traders who continue to support our little bowling club. 
The winner on the day was Merv Hullands team from Albany, second was Stan Aylmore’s team from Tambellup and 
third was Don King’s team from Albany. Thankyou to all who helped on the day.  
 
The fixture matches have been very busy as well. Results from November are; 
Mens          Ladies 
3rd Tambellup 72 v Borden  52       Tambellup v’s Gnowangerup - Gnow won                           
10th Tambellup 84 v Ongerup 61     Tambellup v’s Jerramungup - Jerry won     
17th in Tambellup 53 v Broomehill 77           Ladies Fixture  8th December @ Tambellup v Gnowangerup    
 
Along with fixture matches the Ladies have played in League events. Our first game was out at Nyabing for the triples 
on 4th November, a good day over all with Tambellup having 1 win & 2 losses over the day. Great playing by Bev  
Sanger, Pip Newing and Judy Harder. Gnowangerup won the triples. Then on Sunday 18th November Eleanor Swinburn 
& Belinda Hankinson cruised out to Jerramungup on a cold & windy day (& bush flies!!!) for the League pairs. As we 
had another team join in the competition it was a knock out event, again some great play was displayed but              
unfortunately it wasn’t our day and we didn’t get the shots needed and were knocked out in the first round. After a 
tight tussle in the final round Gnowangerup just got over the line against Jerramungup.  
 
The Men played their club pairs on 18th November with 12 teams. Club winners for 2018/2019 season are  
Norman Herbert & Garry Sheridan who defeated Martin Sadler & Brian Aylmore by one shot, in a very closely                
contested game. Plate winners were Allan Hankinson & Alan Willmott.  
There is now a long break in the fixtures with play recommencing in February 2019 for both men & ladies.  

Topics Submissions 
All submissions for Topics are due by 25th of the month. 

Email—tbtopics@gmail.com  
Or drop off your information to the Tambellup CRC, Broomehill or Tambellup Shire Offices. 

NO 

JANUARY 

EDITION 
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Tennis Fixtures & 
Results 

Date Event 

Dec First half of December TBA via Facebook/WhatsApp. 

21st Dec Social Tennis & Christmas Drinks, 5.30pm Friday 

28th Dec Social Tennis, 5.30pm Friday 

5 Jan Social Tennis, 5.30pm Friday 

12 Jan Social Tennis, 5.30pm Friday 

19 Jan Social Tennis, 5.30pm Friday 

25 Jan Social Tennis, 5.30pm Friday 

___________________________________________________________________________________________________________  

Night Pennants 
We are aiming to run a 6-week night pennant tennis competition with Gnowangerup 

during February and March. Matches will be fixtured on Wednesday/Thursday nights 

in Tambellup & Gnowangerup. 

Please get your names to Winton Nazzari if you would like to play or be a reserve by 

31 January. 

Our new Ball  

Machine is  

Awesome – come 

and have a try!  
 

Visitors welcome, $5 fee. Senior Membership $90.  
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Tambellup Lions Club 

BATTERY DRIVE 

Batteries can be left at G&T Motors or contact AB 0467 255 083 or 
Dippy 0428 253 017 for collection 

The proceeds will go to many good   
causes.  We have recently made a      

considerable donation to the drought 
fund in the Eastern States. 
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TAMBELLUP PAVILION CALENDAR December & January 
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Another year of Country Womens Association in Tambellup has concluded.  We take this opportunity to 

thank all those members of the community who have assisted us with our various endeavors throughout the 

year and, of course, all those who have supported the CWA Fish & Chip Nights since August.   

As you no doubt have heard, we are organizing a new roof on the CWA rooms as the tiles are causing some 

grief after their nearly 60 years of service.  This is a large undertaking for us and we are very grateful to CWA 

of WA for their assistance with a Jubilee loan to kick us off.   The support of our community is also very much 

welcomed and we thank those of you who have kindly donated toward our cause as well as the many people 

supporting our Fish & Chips at the Pavilion along with our very valued “Friends of CWA” who continue to 

contribute.  We will take a break now due to the Harvest/Christmas season in December/January and, of 

course, Corporate Bowls in February and look forward to catching up with you all again in March 2019. 

We also wish to congratulate the Tambellup Cake Decorator’s Group for their marvelous Bloom Festival 

event showcasing their Sugar Art in Flowers.  It was a great exhibition!  Along with our Peruvian Afternoon 

Tea, the making and sale of our Tambellup Tote Bags and various catering events, our year has once again 

been jam-packed.  We even managed a scone making demonstration to prove that we are ‘not just tea and 

scones’.  We have met with the CWA of WA General Secretary, Jackie Farmer at our rooms and have also 

participated in feedback to CWA’s Strategic Planning Process.  Alongside that, we had a member participate 

in the Great Southern Hearts #driveforlife feed run to NSW with drought assistance to the tune of $5000  

donated in Visa Cards to be distributed to families alongside the hay and feed being delivered.   

We wish everyone a very Merry Christmas and a happy, healthy and prosperous New Year 

and we look forward to seeing lots of people at our opening meeting & AGM for 2019 on:  

              Thursday, 14th February 2019 at 10.00am 

BROOMEHILL CENTRAL FIRE BRIGADE 

SEEKING VOLUNTEER MEMBERS 

CONTACT NEIL TEARS—0417 939 684 

Tambellup CWA                                                     
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Monday Tuesday Wednesday 

Thu
rsd
ay 

Friday 

3 
Nurse 
Telehealth 

4 
  

5 
GP Clinic 
Aboriginal 
Health 
Telehealth 

6 7 
Nurse 
Telehealth 

10 
Nurse 
Telehealth 
  

11 
Podiatry 
clinic 
9:30-3pm 

12 
GP clinic 
Aboriginal 
Health 
Telehealth 

13 14 
Nurse 
Telehealth 
Social Work 

17 
Nurse 
Telehealth 
Child Health 
Clinic 

18 
  
  
  

19 
GP Clinic 
Aboriginal 
Health 
Telehealth 

20 21 
Nurse 
Telehealth 
Physiotherapy 

24 
Clinic closed 
  
  

25 
  

26 
Public Holiday
- clinic closed 

27 28 
Clinic closed 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday 

Thu
rsd
ay 

Friday 

30th Dec 
  
Clinic Closed 

1 
  

2 
  
Clinic Closed 

3 4 
  
Clinic Closed 

7 
Nurse 
Telehealth 
  

8 9 
GP clinic 
Aboriginal 
Health 
Telehealth 

10 11 
Nurse 
Telehealth 
  

14 
Nurse 
Telehealth 
  

15 
  
  
  

16 
GP Clinic 
Aboriginal 
Health 
Telehealth 

17 18 
Nurse 
Telehealth 
  

21 
Nurse 
Telehealth 

22 
  

23 
GP Clinic 
Aboriginal 
Health 
Telehealth 

24 25 
Nurse 
Telehealth 
  

28 
Public Sector 
Public Holiday 
Clinic Closed 
  

29 30 
GP Clinic 
Aboriginal 
Health 
Telehealth 

31 1 
Nurse 
Telehealth 
  

December 2018 

January 2019 

Telephone number  
9821 6222 

 

9821 6890  
(to speak to staff at the  

Tambellup Health Centre) 

Service Appointments 

Nursing Drop in clinic NO appointment 
required. 9am to 10am 
fasting bloods will take priori-
ty. 

Community 
Nurse / Mid-
wife 

Drop in clinic NO appointment 
required 

GP Clinic 9-10:30am by appointment 
only. 10:30-12:30 drop-in clin-
ic. 
 For all appointments call 
9821 6222. 

Child Health 
including 
Immunisa-
tions 

Appointments only call 9827 
2290 

Social Work Drop in & appointments. For 
appointments call  98216222 

Physiothera-
py 

Appointments only. Call 
98216222 

Podiatry By appointment only 

Telehealth By appointment only 

Tambellup Health 

Centre will be closed 

from  

Monday 24th  

December and  

re-opening on   

Monday 7th January. 

Booking appointments 
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DID YOU  KNOW...                                           

       

            
Your children know you love them  

by your presence not your presents! 
 

‘A Smart Start’ -Tambellup would like to wish everyone a  
safe and happy Christmas! 

 
Christmas Fun Activities 

 
     * Make decorations for the Christmas tree. Glue popsticks  
together to make a triangle shape. Decorate with buttons and pompoms 
to make a tree. 
       * Make two triangles. then turn one upside down to the other and 
glue together to make a star. Paint and attach a string when dry to hang 
on the tree. 
       * Cut coloured paper into strips about 2 cms wide. Glue the ends  
together to make a paper chain. Drape over the tree. 
       * Make a wreath for the door by cutting the center from a paper 
plate.  Paint the remaining ring. Glue on pasta, pompoms, scrunched up 
paper to decorate. Tie a ribbon at the top for hanging. 
      * Make a simple Christmas hanger by cutting old Christmas cards 
and gluing them down 

Circulation of over 500 printed copies in the Tambellup and Broomehill District, State-Wide 

subscribers and electronic downloads. Proudly brought to you by the Tambellup Community 

Resource Centre, Shire of Broomehill—Tambellup and Generous Community Donors:  

T & H Lamont 
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The Inquirer and Commercial News Perth WA 
Friday September 13th 1889 
Government Gazette 
…Roads – The following, upon recommendation of the Kojonup Roads Board, has been declared a main road: a road, one chain wide, commenc-
ing from the end of the surveyed Kojonup-Eticup main road, and extending thence in a north-easterly direction to the Broome Hill station on the 
Great Southern Railway….. 
 

The West Australian Friday 29th November 1889 
Albany News (By Telegraph) 
(From Our Correspondent)  
Albany November 28 
Mrs L Van Zuilecom, of Fairfield, Eticup. Died suddenly yesterday. 
The Ormus takes about 150 bales from this port. 
Miss Von Finkelstein lectures at the Town Hall tomorrow night. 
 

Western Mail Saturday 22nd March 1890 
News of the Week 
A young man named Clinch, manager for Mr Garrity, at Eticup, died very suddenly at Broome Hill, last Thursday wee. A ball was being conducted 
at Mr Garrity’s house, that night, and shortly before 11 o’clock, during one of the dances, Mr Clinch had just taken his partner back to a seat, 
when he fell to the ground, apparently in a fainting fit. He was removed to the open air, and restoratives applied for quite an hour, without any 
avail, death, it is believed, having been instantaneous. Mr Clinch, who was very generally esteemed, leaves a wife and several young children in 
South Australia. 
 

The Daily News Thursday 24th April 1890 
General News 
… Referring to the purchase of a large block of land at Albany by Lord Brassey, the Albany “Advertiser” states – Mr John Hassell, the agent in this 
colony for Lord Brassey, informs us that he has completed the purchase of 15 000 acres of land at Eticup. The land selected surrounds the town-
ship of Eticup and is of good quality. Within it is situated the home farm, the Goblup estate, purchased from Lady Campbell. It is intended to 
fence the whole of the estate, cut it into paddocks, and supply it with water. When that is done, the estate will be cut up into farms, Mr Hassell 
also informs us that by this mail he received a commission to purchase 20 000 acres for a gentleman in London. This land is required for the car-
rying out a large settlement scheme… 
 

The West Australian Wednesday 17th September 1890 
Albany News 
…The surveys of Lord Brassey’s first block of 14 000 acres at Eticup has been completed. Eighty-five acres of fallow land have been sown with 
wheat, and the crop looks splendid and is over 2 feet high. The lambing on this property is very good, 600 lambs being dropped by 950 ewes…. 
 

Western Mail Saturday 7th February 1891 
Kojonup Police Court 
At the Kojonup Police Court, held on Wednesday, the 28th instant, David Reece, of Eticup, appeared to answer a charge brought against him for 
trespassing with horses and carts upon the lands of the West Australian Land Company, and for removing sandalwood. Mr Fenwick represented 
the Company. Reece admitted the charge. The Resident Magistrate, Dr Rosselloty, pointed out that the Company, in proceeding against the de-
fendant for trespass only, were dealing most leniently. It was, he said, open to them in such cases to bring a charge for theft, when the conse-
quences to a person placed in the position of Reece would be very serious indeed. In dealing with this case he hoped to convey a warning to 
others. He imposed a penalty, together with damages and costs. Amounting in all to the sum of €7 3s. 
 

The West Australian Tuesday 11th October 1892 
Broomehill Notes 
The occasion of the departure of Mr J A Little to take a position under Messers F & C Piesse, Katanning, gave his many friends an opportunity of 
testifying to their sincere regard for him. On Friday the 30th, upwards of thirty assembled at the residence of Mr Nicholas, who, on behalf of all, 
presented Mr Little with a very handsomely illuminated address signed by many others in addition to those present. Mr Little’s health was then 
drunk with the usual musical honours, a he having suitably responded to the toast, songs, recitations, and other contributions to the general 
amusement filled up a most pleasurable programme. 
The crops are looking well all round the district, the rainfall having been of a most satisfactory abundance, during the past few months and a 
good season is expected. 
Local improvements are progressing fast. In a very short time the town will possess a large hall, capable of accommodating either travelling or 
local companies. Mr Hack is responsible for this enterprise. The erection of a police station has also been started, and the railway platform has 
been improved by the addition of a new crane, which will prove of great convenience. A new brickyard has also been opened, and excellent 
bricks are being turned out. 
Great preparations are being made for annual agricultural show on the 19th inst. New sheds have been built, and the livestock accommodation 
has been very materially increased. The patronage of the governor is expected to make a considerable difference in attendance, and given fine 
weather, a grand success must be scored. On the day following the show the Broomehill and Eticup cricket clubs will play a match at the former 
place. 

Broomehill Historical Notes 
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How does a child become a criminal? How does a father lose a son? The Father is         

inspired by the extraordinary true story of three brothers who held Sweden to ransom, 

committing ten audacious bank robberies over just two years. None had committed a 

crime before. All were under 24 years old. All of them would be changed forever. In this 

intoxicating, heartbreaking thriller, the fourth brother, who was not involved in the real 

robberies, tells of three boys who grew from innocent children to become public enemy 

number one - and of the man who made them that way.  

The retreat at health and wellness resort Tranquillum House promises total                

transformation. Nine stressed city dwellers are keen to drop their literal and mental   

baggage, and absorb the meditative ambience while enjoying their hot stone massages.     

Watching over them is the resort's director, a woman on a mission to reinvigorate their 

tired minds and bodies. These nine perfect strangers have no idea what is about to hit 

them.  

TAMBELLUP PUBLIC LIBRARY 

NEW BOOK EXCHANGE  

TAMBELLUP PUBLIC LIBRARY 

BOOK REVIEWS  
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TOPICS ADVERTISING 
RATES 

Advertising Rates  (all prices include GST) 
 

   Black & White  Colour  
 Full Page (A4) $75   $150  
 1/2 Page  $40   $80 
 1/4 Page  $20   $40 
 Business card size $12 

Local only Business card size is FREE—However   
donations are greatly appreciated. 

 

Topics is proudly produced by your local 
Community Resource Centre. 

**Free ads and community news submissions        
may be reduced in size. 

 

    Submissions close on the 25th of 
each month. 

Please email tbtopics@gmail.com or 
leave your submissions with the  

Tambellup CRC, Broomehill or  
Tambellup Shire Office. 

**ATTENTION  
LOCAL  

BUSINESSES** 
Are all of your details current in your business  

advert in Topics? 
 

Let us know any changes—tbtopics@gmail.com 

Tambellup Lions Club 
2nd Wednesday of the Month 

7.30pm 
Tambellup Hotel 

 
 

Tambellup Uniting Church 
Service Times 

2nd and 4th Sunday of the month at 9.30am 
A cuppa will be served after each service. 

All Welcome 
 
 

Tambellup CWA 
Meet every 2nd Thursday of the Month at the CWA  

Rooms. 
 
 

Tambellup Child Health Clinic 
1st and 3rd Monday of the Month at the Tambellup 

Health Clinic 
 
 

Tambellup Bowling Club Meeting 
3rd Monday of each month, 7.30pm 

 
 

Tambellup Lodge 
Meeting 1st Wednesday of every month. Contact 

Duncan Chadbourne 9825 1167 
 

Tambellup Seniors Day Club 
Our monthly meetings are held at the  

Tambellup CWA Hall on the First Friday of  
each  month at 1:30pm. 

All members and any persons interested in  
joining with us would be most welcome for a  

social afternoon with Ronnie Whitmore our HAAC lady. 
We all join in for some quiz games and  

sometimes Bingo, in an informal afternoon  
with a small cost of $1.00 and then a cup of  

tea with a biscuit. 
In the warmer months we travel on the HAAC  
bus to  places of interest for the day, so there  

is always something to keep us busy. If you are a senior  
come and join us. Inquiries phone 9825 1167 

 
 

Tambellup Card Players Group 
Every Wednesday afternoon at the Tambellup CWA Hall 

1—4pm (or later), cost $3.00. Everybody welcome. 

Advertise your local community groups 

meetings or get together in Topics 

Email tbtopics@gmail.com 

Or drop the details into the Tambellup CRC 

or Shire of Broomehill – Tambellup. 

Its free and easy! 

Submissions due by 25th of the month. 
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Broomehill  
Central Fire  

Brigade  
Electric Gas Spit Cooker 

Supply your own gas bottle 
Cost is $50.00 

Contact Neil on 0417939684 

Make your local Tambellup store your ‘one stop’ shop for your merchandise                 

requirements with proven backup sales & service. 

Landmark Tambellup - proud sponsor of community organisations and events. 

LANDMARK TAMBELLUP  FOR FRIENDLY 

LOCAL SERVICE                                                       

8am -5pm MON-FRI                                                                                    

PH 08 9825 1430   FAX 08 9825 1432                   

MOB  0447 227 844 

CALL IN TO SEE THE FRIENDLY STAFF  

FOR FARM BUSINESS, SPECIALIST ADVICE AND SERVICE: 

 

Merchandise      Livestock       Insurance       Wool       Real Estate           
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Abby’s Sheep Poo & 

Pine Cone’s For Sale 

Sheep Poo—$5.00 per bag 

Pine Cones—$5.00 per 5kg bag 

Contact Kristy 0417 986 653 for delivery 
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Tambellup Railway Platform 
Email—coralgreen@bigpond.com 

www.threadsonlinewa.com 

9825 1542 
Open Tuesday and Thursday  

10am—3pm, or by appointment. 
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Brian Green 
12-24 volt DC Trailer 

Rewires, LED fittings installed to utes and trailers. 
12 volt brakes fitted and repaired 

Trailer bearings replaced 

All enquiries to Brian  
Back in town full time 

0487 241 560 

SUPER SPREADING AND GRAIN CARTING 

RING KEVIN HUEPPAUFF 0427 961 810  

Email:broomehill@bigpond.com 
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Tambellup Radiator Service         

Repairs and recons for all  

makes and models.  
 

Also  ..welding repairs and modifications 

on Agricultural machinery                                           

Phone  0429 835 599                                  

BUILDER REGISTERED CONTRACTOR 

All Construction Work, Renovations, Extensions 

and Alterations 
 

MURRAY COOKE 
 

Licenced Asbestos Removalists,  

Insurance Work, Bathrooms 
 

0403 381 428 

T 9824 1694 

F 9824 1750 

Email mlc51@ymail.com 
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Imperial Deli Broomehill 
NOW OPEN! 

 
From 6.30am 

7 days per week 
 

• Home made pies, sausage rolls and 
pasties 

• Ice creams & jelly cups for the     
children 

• Cooked breakfast available 
• Fresh Bread 

• Milk 
 

Dine in or takeaway 
Please call Jeanette  

9824 1222 

Broomehill Sheep Manure 

raw manure 

$5.00/bag 

 

 

Mob: 0458 200 363 

 Henry Jones Winery and Cafe 
Open 7 days—6.45am—6pm 

Breakfast and Lunch 

Open for Dinner with bookings: 6—10pm 

Annabel and Jim welcome you! 

9824 1513, henryjoneswinery@westnet.com.au 

Coffee—Cafe—Restaurant  
Wine Tasting and Sales 
Local Art—Newspapers 

Bed and Breakfast—3 rooms available 
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For anything smaller than 

broadacre! 

Slashing service also available 

Contact Laurie 

9825 1176 

COUNTRYSIDE 

HOMES 
Registered Building Contractor 

RN 5603 

Building locally and supporting rural communities 

45 years of Experience 
Call Neil 0417 939 684 

Geraldines Restaurant 

Crowden St, Tambellup 9854 9192 or 0438 543 996 

A la carte Menu 

BYO 

Open Friday to Sunday 

Lunches, Afternoon teas and Dinner 

Bookings preferred 
 

*Seniors card discounts available* 



Topics December 2018 Page 54 

 

 

POSTAGE  
PAID 

 

TO THE  

HOUSEHOLDER 
 

 

FROM: TOPICS 
TAMBELLUP CRC 
34 NORRISH ST 
TAMBELLUP  WA  6320 

SUBMISSIONS DUE 25th of the month for next issue                 EMAIL ADDRESS: tbtopics@gmail.com                                        

Tambellup Community Resource Centre, 34  Norrish St, Tambellup.  WA  6320                                                           

P: 08 9825 1177                         F: 08 9825 1187              E: tbtopics@gmail.com             W: www.tambelllupcrc.net.au 

Would you like to submit 
something into  

TOPICS? 
Its easy!! 

Email tbtopics@gmail.com 

Or hand into the Tambellup CRC, 
Broomehill or Tambellup Shire  

Office. 

Or for further information contact Kristy  

0417 986 653 

STRICT DEADLINE 
25TH OF THE MONTH 

5PM 

.Calendar 

DECEMBER 2018 
2 TA VFES Community BBQ Breakfast 

6 TA Lions Seniors Xmas Lunch 

9 Pindellup Church 

9 TA Uniting Church 

9 Pindellup Carols 

13 TA CRC Christmas Market 

14 Council Meeting 

16 BH Complex Christmas Party 

23 TA Uniting Church 

24 TA Uniting Church 

25 Christmas Day 

JANUARY 2019 
26 BH & TA Australia Day 

 

FEBRUARY 2019 
1 TA Corporate Bowls 

8 TA Corporate Bowls 

14 TA CWA AGM 

15 TA Corporate Bowls 

19 TA Golf AGM 

22 TA Corporate Bowls 


